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Annual Meeting and Banquet_January 4

Wild Game Feed________February 15

POTENTATE’S MESSAGE
Shriners the “Weigh” to go!

Greetings all, I hope you all are 
having a great Holiday Season. 
With this being my last Camel 
Tales article as Potentate, I would 
like to start this month’s article 
with a sincere thank you to all 
the Nobles and Ladies of the El 
Zagal Shrine. You have made this 
year more fun than it should have 
been! What a great experience 
this has been. I have enjoyed getting to know 
so many of you better over the last seven years 
of being on the Divan and it is humbling 
to think that all the way from Western ND 
to Detroit Lakes, MN I have friends that I 
could call on if I ever needed something but 
then again, isn’t that what this fraternity is all 
about!

A huge thank you to my Lady Meghan, 
without her, who knows how the year would 
have turned out. I would have probably spent 
more time looking for my fez than wearing it! 
She has been a huge supporter of this journey 
that we both decided to take on back in 2018, 
helping with what she could and taking care 
of things at home and work while I was out 
Shrining around. Her family is the reason 
I became a Shriner. Between her father, 
Mike Kennedy, and her grandfather, Max 
McMullen, both being Shriners, I guess you 
could say I married into the Shrine. Now all 
three of our sons are also Shriners and they 
couldn’t be prouder to tell people about their 
heritage in this great organization!

I have had the privilege of working with some 
great nobles over the last seven years and have 
learned a lot from these men. Their advice, 
whether you asked for it or not, has always 
been appreciated and I would like to think 
that I am leaving the board in as good of 
condition that it was entrusted to me. El Zagal 
has a great future thanks to the groundwork 
of some Past Potes who had the foresight to 
make great decisions in setting up El Zagal 
to be successful for year to come. One of 
those great decisions was to hire Andrea! 
Thank you, Andrea, for keeping things on 
track and making the Divan look like we 
are organized and prepared. Your dedication 
to El Zagal is very much appreciated and 
doesn’t go unnoticed. Speaking of unnoticed, 
I would like to thank Jon Juelich for diligently 
preparing and editing the EZ Minute every 
week and the Camel Tales every month. You 
took on this responsibility last year and have 
done a great job with it.
If you haven’t registered for the Annual banquet 
yet you had better get to it. The weekend starts 
out Friday evening, January 3rd at El Zagal 
with some sort of made-up stuff about the 
Pote. Saturday morning will be our Annual 
Meeting with the Banquet held that evening. 
Our Chief Rabban (and Hopefully incoming 

Potentate) Chad 
Decker has been working diligently to 
make sure everything is set to have a 
great time, although last year’s banquet 
will be hard to beat! I have said this 
many times in the past, but to Lady 
Meghan and I this is our favorite event 
of the year! The “Parade to Glory”, 
the food, the band, the people, what 
more could you ask for! If you have a 

potential candidate or friend who would like to 
see what it is that the Shrine does, invite them 
to come with you. What better way to showcase 
the Shrine to someone than to bring them to 
this event. Membership should always be on 
our minds and why wouldn’t you want to share 
this fraternity with others.

In closing I would like to wish you all a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. Thank you 
for allowing me the opportunity to lead El 
Zagal this past year. It has been an experience I 
will never forget.

Until we meet again, Keep “Shrining!”

Yours in Faith,
Travis Will
El Zagal
2024 Potentate



  December  2024  •  Camel Tales   •  PAGE 3

Director's Staff
Another successful Pre-Turkey Day Pizza, Puzzles 
& Beverages. Thank you to all that came out to 
participate in our event, from those that come 
back every year to all the new faces. It is great to 
see everyone having such a great time. 

Hoping you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving and 
wishing you a great Christmas and a Happy New 
Year. Hope to see you all       Jan. 3-5th at Roast the 
Pote and the Annual Meeting/Banquet.

Lastly, Thank you to Illustrious Sir Travis Will and 
Lady Meghan for a great 2024!
Salute, 
Casey Schoer

Ladies Auxiliary
Answer to November’s brain buster: 
two, inside and outside

Your new Ladies Auxiliary Officers for 
2025 are:
Chair: 		  Gretchen Schoer
Co-Chair:	 Sue Paul
Secretary:	 Mary Krinke
Treasurer: 	 Marie Mueller

The Bakeless Bake Sale Fundraiser will close 
at the end of 2024. Many thanks for your 
participation. Our gift to the WGA 4 Kids 
this year is $6500.

Upcoming 2025 meetings for the Auxiliary:
Saturday January 11, 10 am, at the Shrine
Discuss our upcoming style show on April 12.
Saturday February 8, 10 am, at the Shrine
We will be making blankets. We made 6 in 
2024.
April 12, Style Show at the Shrine
Saturday, May 3, Potentates Lady’s Luncheon

As 2024 ends, we give thanks for a great year. 
From the El Zagal Shrine Auxiliary, we send 
our greeting with a wish that is sincere; Have 
a good old fashioned Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year!

Brain Buster
What has a head and a tail, but no body?

Look in the February issue of Camel Tales for 
the answer.

Auxiliary Reporter
Barb

Misfit 
Munchies

What a great day of giving 
thanks!!  Misfits cooking 
club, under the guidance of 
Mike Dow PP, smoked up 
100 Thanksgiving turkeys.  
What an opportunity to 
showcase the EL Zagal 
Shrine and the things we 
do for the children and our 
community.  Thanks to the Nobility and our friends 
that bought a turkey for themselves or to donate to 
those less fortunate.  Well done everyone.    

With Christmas just around the corner, we have 
moved to a warmer climate of the Island of Misfit 
Toys, where all toys are welcome, no matter how 
atypical you are, you are valuable and together we 
can accomplish what seems impossible.  Our focus 
will turn to temple events of the Wild Game Feed 
and Shrine Circus.  Noble Don Roos is heading up 
the circus food.  With no new food ideas, hot dogs 
for every meal it is.  J.K.

Keep your plate full and the napkins handy   
Misfits MR

Misfist BBQ will be 
smoking Thanksgiving 
turkey again in 2024

Your future is limitless.
Our offerings include Business Insurance,  
Employee Health & Benefits, Private Client Services  
and Retirement & Wealth.

MarshMMA.com

FARGO SHRINE CIRCUS 
CLUB MEETINGS 

� 

2024-2025 
• Saturday December 14, 2024: Circus Meeting: 10:00 A.M.

• Saturday January 4, 2025: El Zagal Annual Meeting/ 
Circus Meeting after Lunch

• Tuesday February 11, 2025: Executive Meeting: 7:00 P.M.

• Saturday February 22, 2025: Circus Meeting: 10:00 A.M.

• Saturday March 15, 2025: Circus Meeting: 10:00 A.M.

• Tuesday March 25, 2025: Executive Meeting: 7:00 P.M.

• Saturday March 29, 2025: Circus Meeting: 10:00 A.M.
■ April 4th, 5th, 6th CIRCUS AT DOME
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Jamestown Clowns
Hello to all Nobles and Ladies,

Now Thanksgiving is over, or it's close, and 
Christmas is just a few weeks away.  The New 
Year is upon us. 2025 

Alex, our President, is wrapping up his reign.  
He was sufficient to keep us in line, which really 
is a huge job.  Thank you for your leadership.  
We welcome our new leadership.  What a 
complete surprise was Rory Timm asking how 
to get on the officer line to become Clown 
President someday.  He was asking everyone at 
our social before the meeting.  Quite a crusader.  
The zealousness, vivaciousness, ebullience 
and general vehemence, was exceptionally 
expressed by Rory!! Way to step up, when he 
was nominated, we think we heard him say---
--fine, in a low muffled tone.

Clown for a Night is Fast approaching.  
December 7.  Jamestown Civic Center.  Get 
your Tickets before they are gone!! ALL 
CLOWNS on deck!!!  Many hands make light 
work.

Membership health report was Upbeat as Jon, 
Charlie, and Keith all are doing better.  Keep 
thinking about them, it DOES help..

Circus, Bike Run or raffle, are coming.  Let's 
get into the new 
year, before we get 
into the new year.

This concludes the 
2024 season of 
articles.

Thanks for 
Reading 
This..................
Weezer.

28304A  R4-23

Here for your full 
financial journey.

Nathan Hopper
Financial Advisor
720-938-8198

Steven Larson
BROKER - OWNER

Cell: 218-841-8533
E-Mail:slarson@arvig.net

www.atthelakes.com
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REDIVYStorehouse.com

Discover the latest  trends
in                Apparel and
Accessories!

R
I R E D  I V Y  

S t o r e h o u s e

Gretchen Schoer 
701-361-6052

Need new Design Ideas for
your Unit or Club?
 Contact: 

Online
 

Only 

Color Guard 
Croonings

A cheerful hiddey ho from Color Guard Land!  
There is a nip in the air, so it must be about Holy 
Week around Minnesota, otherwise referred to 
as deer hunting season!  Lots of orange in our 
neighborhood – no NOT Donald Trump – well, 
except over at Paul Meszaros’s home on Big 
Floyd, you know…..where all the rich people hang 
out!  Paul built a new shop on his lake property 
exclusively for all the Trump memorabilia he has 
been collecting.  I never knew Paul was such a 
political follower!  Lady Janie told me that even 
his long johns are orange………who would a 
guessed?
A few brave Nobles from the Color Guard braved 
the elements and held a Halloween booth in front 
of Johnson Chiropractic in Detroit Lakes on 
Halloween.  A big THANK YOU to the Johnson’s 
for letting us use the parking lot.  The wind was 
brisk, but it was Gilligan to the rescue, complete 
with a generator and a 15,000-watt heater for in 
the trailer.  We visited with a lot of kids – some 
spooks, and a couple of very friendly moms during 
our stint on the street.  Randy Guetter even 
pitched in by scaring kids our way from the busy 
Summit Avenue.  Next year, Randy might even 
wear a mask!
With the political season behind us, we have a new 
slate of officers at the Color Guard Club.  Well, 
not exactly new, but new to us!  Harold Holt was 
elected President for an unprecedented 3rd term, 
and his new running mate is none other than 
Justin Johnson, who we refer to as JJ.  JJ will bring 
a new energy to the team.  He has even promised 
to help the rest of the officers grow long hair, to 
resemble himself.  It will be just like the Beetles 
invasion from the 1960’s!  Back at the keyboard 
is none other than Brikker – I am a dork – Ware 
as secretary, and Paul “Little Lars” Meszaros as 
Treasurer.  We had a tough time with Secretary 
and Treasurer positions, but we felt sorry for both 
of them, as both guys recently learned how to 
count to 10 and spell El Zagal, so we thought they 
should have one more year of service.
The Color Guard is working on an update to the 
club by adding a chair lift.  If you have visited our 
club, you will remember that we have a rather long 
stairway to our clubrooms, being on the lower 
level of our building.  We had a very generous 
donation of a chair lift, and we are in the process of 
setting it up to fit, so some of our more challenged 
members can still attend functions without the 
long stairway.  It will also double as a handy way 
to get Blake Melland upstairs after too much egg 
nogg at Christmas time!
The Color Guard Christmas Party is scheduled for 
December 14th and is always a great time.  All 
Color Guard Nobles and Ladies are invited.  Song 
leader this year will be Mike Kunz, and of course 
as before, you can sit on the lap of Scott Berseth 
as he tells Christmas tales from your favorite 
electricians.
It’s a great time to be a Shriner, but there is 
NOTHING FINER THAN A COLOR 
GUARD SHRINER!  
Keep the snow off your pumpkins!
Lars
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CLOWNCLOWN  FORFOR  AA  NITENITE
6363RDRD ANNUAL ANNUAL

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 7, 2024SATURDAY, DECEMBER 7, 2024
AT THE CIVIC CENTER (WEST DOOR)AT THE CIVIC CENTER (WEST DOOR)

TICKETS $40
must be 21 to attend!

SOCIAL 5:30pMSOCIAL 5:30pM
Dinner 6:00pMDinner 6:00pM

Comedian 7:30pmComedian 7:30pm
Band 9:00pmBand 9:00pm

TOONSTOONS

JESSI 

CAMPBELL

COMEDYCOMEDY

“TRAIN WRECKs”
CLOWN SKIT FOLLOWING FIRST BAND BREAKCLOWN SKIT FOLLOWING FIRST BAND BREAK

BUFFET DINNER PROVIDED BY THE CLUB 1883BUFFET DINNER PROVIDED BY THE CLUB 1883

Limited seating available. 600 maximum. First come, first serve. Limited seating available. 600 maximum. First come, first serve. 8 person round table setting this year!8 person round table setting this year!
Proceeds are for the benefit of Jamestown Shrine Clowns activities. Payments are not deductible as charitable donations.Proceeds are for the benefit of Jamestown Shrine Clowns activities. Payments are not deductible as charitable donations.

The El Zagal Shrine

Wild Game 
Feed

Saturday, February 15, 2025
5:00 pm - 9:00 pm

“Food served until gone”
Social and early bird games start at 4 pm

Grand Prize drawings at 9:00 pm

El Zagal Shrine
1429 3rd St. N. Fargo, ND

PRIZES
 1st Prize  $1000 Scheels Gift Card
 2nd Prize  $750 Scheels Gift Card
 3rd Prize  $500 Scheels Gift Card
 4th Prize  $250 Scheels Gift Card

*additional games and raffles throughout the night
**Must be 18 or older to participate in raffles

(proceeds benefit Temple operation only and is not a charitable donation)

$40.00 in advance
Limited Tickets so get yours in advance, tickets may not be available at the door.

(Need Not Be Present To Win)

Anyone 21 or under must attend with legal guardian. Anyone 21 or under must attend with legal guardian. 
All ages need a paid ticket.All ages need a paid ticket.

WWiilldd  GGaammee  ffeeeedd  22002255  
ffeebbrruuaarryy  1155tthh  

CallinG all nobles and ladies.  We are 
lookinG for donations and people to 

help With one of the year’s finest 
tastinG temple fund raisers. 

mmeeeettiinnGGss  bbeeGGiinn  ooCCttoobbeerr  2299tthh  aatt  66  ppmm  
nnoovveemmbbeerr  2200tthh  @@  66  ppmm  
ddeeCCeemmbbeerr  1188tthh  @@  66  ppmm  

JJaannuuaarryy  88tthh  @@  66  ppmm  
JJaannuuaarryy  2222nndd  @@  66  ppmm  
ffeebbrruuaarryy  55tthh  @@  66  ppmm  

pprreepp  WWeeeekk  iiss  ffeebbrruuaarryy  99tthh  ––  1144tthh    

Make sure to put the Wild Game Feed on your Unit or Club’s agenda and make a 
point of attending WGF meetings.  Each year we ask units and clubs to donate a 
raffle item, this year we would like your cash.  We found out last year that our 

buying power goes a lot farther if we can purchase everything at the same time. 

Contact Mike Hennebry at m.f.hennebry@gmail.com or 701-238-3573 with 
donations, volunteering or tickets. 

Bison - Elk - Walleye - Northern Pike - Venison - Aligator - Wild Boar - Pheasant - Goose - Partridge
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Get ready to turn every day into a 
payday with the 2025 El Zagal Cash 
Calendar! This year we’re back with 
even bigger prizes, more chances to 
win, and the same exciting spirit that 
keeps you coming back for more. 

What is the El Zagal Cash 
Calendar? 
It’s simple—purchase your 2025 
Cash Calendar, and you’ll have 365 
chances to win! That’s right: every 
day of the year is another opportunity 
to score some cash. 
 

How It Works:

·	 Buy a Calendar: Purchase 
your 2025 Cash Calendar 
from any El Zagal Shriner. 

·	 Daily Draws: Starting 
sometime in Spring 2025, 
we’ll draw a new winner 
every single day! If your 
number is drawn, you win the 
cash prize for that day.

·	 Win Again and Again: Yes, 
your name goes back in the 
pot, so you have the chance to 
win multiple times throughout 
the year! 

What Can You Win? 
Regular daily wins are $25, and 
Sundays are $100.  And the third 
Tuesday of every month pays $300!  
We will give out $16,325 in total. 

Why Get Your Cash Calendar?

·	 It’s Fun!  Everyone likes a 
chance at winning!

·	 Incredible Odds: With only a 
limited number of calendars 
sold, your odds of winning are 
some of the best around.

·	 365 Chances to Win: This is 
not your average lottery! You 
get a shot at winning every 
day of the year. 

Get Yours Before They’re Gone! 
Calendars are available now, but 
they’re going fast! Don’t miss your 
chance to be part of the excitement. 
Reach out to your local Shriner to 
grab your 2025 Cash Calendar today!  
If you don’t have a Shrine Club/Unit 
in your area, please let us know and 
we will reach out to you and take care 
of that. 

Why Wait? 
With the 2025 El Zagal Cash 
Calendar, you don’t just get a shot 
at daily prizes—you become a part 
of a community that’s making a 
difference. So go ahead, make this 
your luckiest year yet, and support a 
cause that truly matters! 

Grab your calendar now, and let’s 
make every day a winner!
Call Mark Kennard with any 
questions at 701-368-9521 or email 
fishtailkiwi@hotmail.com

Introducing the 2025 El Zagal Cash Calendar: 
Your Ticket to Daily Wins!
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25 YEAR MEMBERS
Sheldon Hein
James Hildebrant
Grant Thompson
Robert J Tubbs
Paul Meszaros

35 YEAR MEMBERS/
LIFE MEMBERS
James C Kapitan
Steve Looysen
Mark R Sawyer
Kelly R Klusmann
Stuart Richter

50 YEAR MEMBERS
Keith D Bjerke
Andrew R Caylor
Curtiss O Goehner
Charles W Munro
Willard Nickisch
Norris O Sabe
Thomas C Dawson
Harold J Flom
Paul C Fortney
James R Howe
Donald J Laschkewitsch
Gerald L McNeil
Ronald D Samuelson
Robert H Simmers
Edward L Smith

60 YEAR MEMBERS
Wayne D Burow
J Daniel Halvorson
Richard E Schroeder
Melvin D Wall

65 YEAR MEMBER
Harry A Ohrt

Annual
APPRECIATION DINNER

Paul Meszaros - 25 Years Vern & Lady Pat Habeck

Charles Munro - 50 Years Monte & Lady Linda 
Routledge

Your dedication and loyalty have not gone unnoticed. 
Thank you for being a cherished member of our 

El Zagal community for so many years.
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Trollwood Barbers 
Trollwood Village 

3105 N. Broadway
235-0194

Lori Ludlum, Owner

JIM ELLIOTT
Owner

P.O. Box 366  •  Moorhead, MN 56560
4101 32nd Ave South  •  Moorhead, MN 56561-0366

Home 218-233-4967
Phone 218-236-9920

Fax 218-236-9364
1-800-826-6652

“The Very Best In Nursery Stock”

Ole’s Nursery, Inc.
Hwy 10 E• Moorhead, MN 56560 

(218) 236-8590

3401 - 13th Ave. S..
Fargo, ND 58103
Near West Acres

293-3311

Premier Charter Service
Route 1, Box 220

Moorhead, Minnesota 56560

Phone: (218) 233-3404    Fax: (218) 233-5769

298-9898123 University Drive N
Fargo, ND 58102

NEIL JOHNSON

Oberg
                   Family Farms

Est. 1891

Chad Oberg 701-388-4901
Rick Oberg 701-388-4902

3592 110th Ave. N.
Moorhead, MN 5650

Mike Hennebry
Executive Mortgage Officer

NMLS#: 1584104

1501 32nd Avenue South
Fargo, ND  58103

Phone: 701-356-1722
Fax: 701-356-1719

Toll Free: 800-872-6358

mike.hennebry@townandcountry.org
www.townandcountry.org

3401 13 Ave So. Fargo, ND  |  701.293.3311

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3

Tuesday 
Burgers

4 5 6 7

8 9 10

Tuesday 
Burgers

11 12 13 14

Kids 
Christmas 

Party

15 16 17

Tuesday 
Burgers

18

Shrine 
Outreach 

Clinic

19

Shrine 
Outreach 

Clinic

20 21

22 23 24

Happy 
Holidays

25

Happy 
Holidays

26 27 28

29 30

Happy 
Holidays

31

Happy 
Holidays

UPCOMING EVENTS:
January 2024    
January 1 - Happy New Year
January 3 - Roast the Pote
January 4 - Annual Meeting
January 7 - Burgers
January 14 - Burgers
January 21 - Burgers
January 28 - Burgers

 	
  	   	
	   	
  	   	

Todd Reamann
Financial Representative
Principal Securities Registered Representative
Financial Advisor
Member-Principal® Financial Network

200 E Main Ave Suite 204 | Bismarck, ND 58501
D (701) 751-2389 | F (866) 893-3844 | C (701) 425-1095    
reamann.todd@principal.com
www.principal.com/dakotas

2139 100th Ave. N

• Computer Sales and Service

• Network Specialist

• Custom Built Systems

• CAD Systems and Software

• Computer Parts and Repair

• Managed Services

• Internet Access

• Video Surveillance Systems

John Stadter – Service Technician 
john@slcomp.com

Scott Schafer - Office Manager
scott@slcomp.com

• Computer Sales and Service

• Network Specialist

• Custom Built Systems

• CAD Systems and Software

• Computer Parts and Repair

• Managed Services

• Internet Access

• Video Surveillance Systems

Rich Maras
Regional VP of Sales

rmaras@jmprint.net
O: 701.476.0311
C: 701.730.1623

4666 S. Amber Valley Pkwy
Fargo, ND 58104

jmprint.net

Call or visit our website for a FREE QUOTE

Printing | Variable Data
Creative | Direct Mail
Promotional | Large Displays

701-298-9898
www.sirspeedyfargo.com

DECEMBER 2024


